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SUMMER SCHOOL COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 2012-2013


Committee Members:
Ellen Ehrgott (Chair), Richard Gabbei, Dean Halverson, Richard Laflam, Saisudha Mallur, Alice Melkumia (Secretary), Jill Myers, Renee Polubinsky

Meetings:  9 Meetings - Fall 2011 (9/13, 10/8, 11/5) 
                   Spring 2012 (1/28, 2/15, 3/8, 3/29, 4/19, 5/8)

Committee Activity: 
1. Collected information from the Regional Office of Education on the interest of educators taking continuing education courses at WIU. (October 2012)
2. Developed and distributed a survey of Departmental Advisors to collect information from the perspective of those who enroll students in courses. (December 2012)
3. Hosted Dr. Kathy Neumann, Associate Provost to discuss options to improve summer school. (January 2013)
4. Developed and distributed a survey to Faculty to assess summer school concerns and needs.  (March 2013)
5. Developed and distributed a student survey to assess summer school concerns, needs, and issues. (May 2013)
6. Analyzed data from the three surveys and included information in the Summer School Committee’s Annual Report.
7. Elected new Chair, Jill Myers, and Secretary, Alice Melkumian, for the 2013-14 academic year.
8. Prepared and submitted Summer School Committee Annual Report.

Observations Regarding 2013 Survey Results:

Student Surveys
1. 449 students took the survey (51% Jr/Sr; 37% graduate students).  
2. 80% of respondents expressed an interest in courses in their major; 20% expressed an interest in gen. ed. courses.    
3. 39% of respondents expressed a preference for face-to-face classes; 61% expressed a preference for online classes.     
4. 50% of respondents expressed an interest in taking a course with a “blended” format (i.e., mostly online with some face-to-face meetings).
5. 47% of respondents expressed a preference for 8 week classes; 35% for 1st 4 weeks; and 7% for 2nd 4 weeks. 
6. 75% of students reported working both during the academic year and in summer. 
7. The most common reasons expressed for taking summer classes were: to graduate early and to decrease the academic load during the school year.
8. 66% of respondents said that the courses they need are not offered in the summer. 
9. 55% of respondents said that they would take classes between the fall and spring semesters if such classes were available. 

Faculty Surveys
1. 187 faculty members took the survey.
2. 54% of respondents say that they have not been able to teach in the summer as much as they would like; 66% of respondents would like to teach every summer
3. 51% of respondents expressed a preference for 1st 4 weeks (as opposed to 25% for 8 week session and 7% for 2nd 4 weeks). 
4. 33% of respondents expressed a preference for teaching face-to-face classes; 32% expressed a preference for online classes; 18% for blended.
5. 71% of respondents would like to teach a blended style course in the summer.
6. 43% of respondents said that they would be interested in teaching classes between the fall and spring semesters if such classes were offered. 
7. 64% of respondents identify “budget” as a reason they have not been able to teach in the summer as much as they like; 65% identify “current policy” (rotation, etc.) as a reason. 

Advisor Surveys

1. Advisors see students requesting summer classes to graduate early (78%) or to lighten their load during the regular semester (91%).
2.  52% of the time advisors say that students request classes in their major and that 85% of the students taking classes are at the junior or senior level. 
3. They believe that 33% of the time students want to take 8 wk summer courses, while 43% of advisors say that students prefer 4wk courses early in June.
4. 39% of advisors see students request blended courses 22% of advisors see students requesting courses offered face-to-face and another 22% see requests for on-line courses.
5. Advisors reported that students do not take courses 77% of the time because the needed course is not offered.  Another frequently occurring reason is the need to work (77%).  However the most frequently observed reason for students not taking classes (82%) is the lack of money (student aid, etc).
6. 94% of respondents stated that the university budget affects the limited number of classes that are offered by WIU and that community colleges can offer general education classes at a lower cost.

	Students Responses by Survey Year
	2011
	2012
	2013

	Respondents at Jr/Sr/Grad level
	82%
	79%
	88%

	Take summer courses to graduate early
	76%
	76%
	79%

	Take summer courses to lighten academic load in fall/spring
	73%
	66%
	54%

	Prefer online courses
	56%
	62%
	61%

	Prefer 8wk courses
	57%
	39%
	47%

	Prefer classes in their major
	75%
	89%
	80%

	Classes they need are not available
	64%
	66%
	73%

	Interested in a “January term” (3 wks before spring sem)
	71%
	68%
	55%

	Have a paying summer job
	72%
	75%
	83%

	Begin to think about taking summer classes in the fall prior to spring semester
	
	
	41%

	Learned about summer courses from their advisor
	
	
	42%

	Learned about summer courses from information on line
	
	
	42%
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	Faculty Responses by Survey Year
	2011
	2012
	2013

	Want to teach in summers
	40%
	40%
	41%

	Budget prevents them from teaching in the summer
	64%
	58%
	64%

	Rotation policy prevents them from teaching in the summer
	68%
	65%
	65%

	Prefer face-to-face presentation style
	38%
	36%
	51%

	Willing to teach a blended course
	72%
	71%
	71%

	Interested in teaching during a “January term” (3 wks prior to spring semester)
	47%
	47%
	43%

	Prefer courses in the first four weeks of summer
	40%
	44%
	51%




Recommendations of Summer School Committee
1. Make summer schedule courses available when students register for spring semester or as early as possible in January or February.
2. Finance internships separately, not through summer school budgets.
3. Offer classes consistently so students can plan their academic schedule/graduation date.
4. Offer upper level courses that are not taught at Jr. Colleges.  (General education courses are offered at a much reduced price at the community colleges.)
5. Offer courses that can cover several requirements (ex. General education/
Humanities/Fine Arts).
6. Offer May term or January term courses while upper level students are paying housing leases.
7. Offer 1 or 2 credit courses to target seniors who need the credits to graduate.
8. Offer courses to target elementary and secondary educators who want have the time to take courses in the summer.
9. Offer additional sections of courses that fill quickly.
10.  Maintain a “waiting list” for a particular course that is accessible to advisors on MVS so advisors know that a class is under consideration.
11. Offer classes through video conferencing to be presented at either the Macomb Campus or the Quad City Campus in order to meet the enrollment criteria.
12. Develop alternatives for summer school rotation during the re-negotiation of the new Bargaining Agreement with the Administration and the Union.
13.  Eliminate surveys by this committee due to the large quantity and consistent information that has already been collected. 

